
 
  

 

Parish Administration 
 

Rev. Mark E. Groeger 
Administrator 
mgroeger@dioceseaj.org 
 

Deacon Gary Gill 
ggill@dioceseaj.org 
 

Sister Karen Gruseck, C.C.W. 
Director of Religious Ed 
kgruseck@dioceseaj.org 
Cell:  (814) 215-4107 
Office hours Wednesday & Thursday 
 

Deacon Gary & Mrs. Patti Gill 
Directors of RCIA, Adult Faith,  
Marriage Prep and Family Life 
ggill@dioceseaj.org 
 

Marian Panaro 
Church Hall Coordinator 
(Contact thru Church Office) 
____________________________________________________ 

Weekend Masses: 
Saturday afternoon:  4:00pm (Church) 
Sunday:   8:00am (Chapel) 
Sunday: 10:30am (Church) 
 

Weekday Masses: 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: 
8:00am (Church) 
Tuesday Evening: 6:30pm (Church) 
 

Eucharistic Adoration: 
Fridays: 7:00am-8:00am (Church) 
 

Confessions: 
30 minutes before all regular masses 
____________________________________________________ 

Contact Information 
 

811 Chestnut Avenue  (Church) 
2410 Campbell Avenue   (Chapel) 
Northern Cambria, PA 15714 
 

Sue Giesler, Office Manager 
sgiesler@dioceseaj.org 
 

Office Hours:  9am-2pm Monday-Friday 
(Closed on National Holidays) 
 

Office: (814) 948-6842   
Fax #:  (814) 948-6585 
Website: www.popnc.net 

PRINCE OF PEACE  
 

ROMAN CATHOLIC  
CHURCH & CHAPEL 

FEBRUARY 20TH, 2022 

7TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 



 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE MEN AND WOMEN WHO ARE 
PROUDLY SERVING IN OUR ARMED FORCES  

 

Family members and friends of our parishioners who are currently  
in active service are as follows:   
WO2 Jason Amsdell 
SGT Thomas Bowser 
SSGT Gregory Chuhran 
Master SGT Ryan Cox 
PVT Kevin Everly 
Robert Goody 
LCDR Thomas D. Hunter 
SSGT Matthew Kendall 
SPEC Shawn Kent 
MAJ John M. Kiraly 
CH Nicholas S. Klamar 
SGT Michael A. Kordish 

MSGT April (Kelly) Laughrey 
Airman Brittany McConnell 
ARMY SPEC Bryan Nealen 
PVT Josh Nelen 
AMN Lauren C. Penksa 
USN LT Nicole Peterson 
USN, SSGT Todd Rito 
PVT Jacob Schlereth 
SSGT Jason Tyson 
ENFR Ted Vermeulin 
CAPT Christine Zimmerman 
CAPT Robert Zimmerman 

WEEKLY GIVING:  FEBRUARY 13TH 

 

Weekly: Envelopes: $4,418.00 - Online: $145.00; 
Monthly: Envelopes: $735.00 - Online: $5.00;  
“Beat the Heat”: $80.00; Bulletin Memorial Ads:  
$50.00; Candles: $156.00; Cemetery Fund: $55.00;  
Easter Flowers: $228.00; Fuel: $575.00; Initial  
Offering: $20.00; Loose: $107.00; Solemnity of  
Mary: $20.00; St. Vincent de Paul: $40.00 . . .  
Total $6,634.00. 

BEAT THE HEAT, CANCEL THE COLD 
 

WE REMEMBER IN A SPECIAL WAY IN OUR PRAYERS:  
 

DON BERNARD 

SAM & SARA VALENTY 

BLAIR & JUNE GOVEL 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE MASS INTENTIONS 
 

February 2022: 
 

Monday, 21st:  
 

8:00am  † NO MASS - Mass intention will be rescheduled 
 

Tuesday, 22nd:  
6:30pm  † NO MASS - Mass intention will be rescheduled 
 

Wednesday, 23rd:   
 

8:00am  † NO MASS - Mass intention will be rescheduled 
 

Thursday, 24th:  
 

8:00am  † NO MASS - Mass intention will be rescheduled 
 

Friday, 25th: 
 

8:00am  † NO MASS - Mass intention will be rescheduled 
 

Saturday, 26th: 
 

4:00pm  Quentin & Alice Dumm, By: Family 
 

Sunday, 27th:  
 

  8:00am (Chapel) † June & Blair Govel, By: Mrs. Olean Bishop 
 

10:30am (Church) † Living & Deceased Members:  
     Prince of Peace Parish 
 

The side door church entrance (next to the office) will be open 
for PRIVATE PRAYER Monday thru Friday between 7am-2pm. 

MEMORIAL CANDLES:  FEBRUARY 27TH 

 

 

Sanctuary Candles in Loving Memory of . . . 
 

Church: Peter & Jennie F. Kutsick, 
By: Son, Peter R. & Josephine Kutsick 

 

Chapel: June & Blair Govel, By: Mrs. Olean Bishop 
 

Pieta Candle in Loving Memory of . . . 
Church: Don Kline, By: Betty Montello 

LOCAL FOOD PANTRIES 
 

Good Samaritan: Northern Cambria.  
(814) 948-6544. 2nd & 4th Thursday 10am-12pm.  

 

St. Vincent de Paul at  St. Bernard’s: Hastings.  
(814) 247-8569. 1st and 3rd Wednesday 9am-11am. 

February 26th & 27th, 2022 
8th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

* Saturday, 4pm Sunday, 8am Sun. 10:30am 

A Makayla Stephens Tyler McCreery 
Ben Shutty & 

Need 1 Volunteer 

R Jeanette Miller Renee Allen Jennifer Work 

     IN OUR THOUGHTS & PRAYERS   
 

May the Divine Physician send healing grace for those for whom 
we pray. Please remember in a special way the following who 
have requested your prayers: 

* Homebound or Parishioners living in an Assisted Living Facility  

Theresa Bauer, *Carl Bechel, Helen Biros, Richard Buter-

baugh, *Gilda Byrnes, Sally Chervenak, Sam Chuhran, John 

Contres, *Dorothy Dercotch, Kendra Gibbson, Judy Hilliard, 

Michael Kakabar, Sr., Ed Kapeluch, *Patty Kopas, John Lee, 

William Lee, Richard LeGars, Dan Mitchell, Jim Montanaro, 

Bonnie Nessina, Bernard Noel, Roberta Pastirko-Bechel,  

Vincent Perrone, Vera “Tiny” Pompa, James Scott, Susan 

Shuss, Yvonne Stivanelli, James Tibbott, Diana Tretinik,  

Monica Wadium, Darcie Wagner, *Helen Wargo, Frances 

Weakland, *Michele Weakland, Jane Williams. 

UPCOMING SPECIAL COLLECTIONS:  
March 2nd:  Ash Wednesday 

March 6th:  Black & Indian U.S. Mission Collection 
 

Online Giving is available on our website.  
Giving envelopes are included in regular mailing. 

 
PRAYER REQUESTS 



 

PRINCE OF PEACE 
 

NO MASSES 
There will be NO MASS on Monday, February 21st thru 
Friday the 25th. If you scheduled a mass intention on any 
of those 5 days, they will be rescheduled and will be said 
on the new date.  
 

CORRECTION FROM LAST WEEK’S BULLETIN 
There was an error in the REMEMBRANCE AD for Ethel 
Dolney in last week’s bulletin. The name “Bonnie” should 
have been “Connie”. Our sincere apologies to the family.  

 
CATHOLIC SCHOOL NEWS 

 
Bishop Carroll Catholic High School (Ebensburg): 

Trivia Night! Saturday, February 26th. Doors open at 
6:00pm, Dinner at 6:30pm. Game begins at 7:30pm. Open 
to age 21 and over. Pre-paid tickets $30.00, Door $35.00. 
Registration deadline Monday, February 21st. For info 
email jnagy@bishopcarroll.org. 

 
Bishop Carroll Catholic High School (Ebensburg): 

Immediate opening for a Head Track & Field Coach. 
Applications can be found at bishopcarroll.com > about > 
employment > scroll to bottom. Completed applications 
may be emailed to cotchen.stephen@bishopcarroll.org. 

 

 
DIOCESAN NEWS 

 
SAVE THE DATE! “Lenten Parish Mission” 
St. Benedict Parish in Johnstown will be hosting  
Inspirational Speaker, Nina Marie Corona for a Lenten  
Parish Mission, “Choices: The Hinges of Destiny – A  
Lenten Journey of Discernment”. This three night event 
will be held from 7:00pm to 8:30pm, March 27th, 28th 
and 29th. Each evening will include powerful talks,  
images, videos, and music for reflection. Practical tools 
will be offered to help us choose what better leads to a 
deepening of God’s life in us. This event is open to all in 
the Altoona-Johnstown Diocese, tickets are not  
required. A love offering will be taken.  
 

For more information contact Deacon Michael Russo at 
(814) 288-3036 or michael.russo@atlanticbb.net. 

AREA ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Queen of Peace (Patton): Fat Tuesday-Italian Fest 
March 1st from 4pm-7pm. Take-out only from the Lower 
Level of the Queen of Peace Parish Center. Menu  
includes: Wedding Soup, Salad, Homemade Bread,  
Lasagna, Meatballs & Dessert. Prices: Adults (13+): 
$12.00; Children (5-12): $6.00. Soup available for $4.00 
per quart. NO PHONE ORDERS TAKEN. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Queen of Peace (Patton): Lenten Fish Dinners 
(7) Fridays on LENT, from March 4th thru & including 
Good Friday, April 15th, from 4pm-7pm. Take-out only 
from the Lower Level of the Queen of Peace Parish  
Center. Menu includes: Choice of Baked OR Fried Fish 
OR 2 Salmon Patties; Choice of Baked Potato OR French 
Fries; Fresh Baked Rolls, Stewed Tomatoes, Mac ‘n 
Cheese, Haluski, Cole Slaw, and Dessert. Prices: Adults 
(13+): $12.00; Children (5-12): $6.00. NO PHONE  
ORDERS TAKEN. 

 
RELIGIOUS ED NEWS 

 
 

+ All CCD classes will be held up to March 20
th

. That is  
   not new to Grades 1 to 6 and High School, but it is a  
   change for 7

th
 and 8

th
 grades. This is due to the  

   cancellations of 2 classes due to bad weather. (No 
   additional classes will be added in the event of  
   additional cancellations.) Everyone’s last day of class  
   will be March 20

th
. 

 

+ JUNIORS – February 27
th
 is the last day for all of your     

    paperwork to be handed in. But you don’t have to wait      
    until the 27

th
. Get it in now - this includes your Confirm- 

    tion Information Form, Confirmation Name Saint report,  
    Service Hours reflection paper, Sponsor Eligibility Form    
    (Remind your sponsor.) By then, too, should be the  
    completion of your zoom retreat and interview with Fr.  
    Mark. 
 

+ ALL STUDENTS are to wear MASKS for class each  
    week. 

A MESSAGE FROM FATHER MARK 

WEEKLY NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Please remember while in church our Lord is always present in the tabernacle. We must be reverent and humble while in 
His presence. Additionally, I have received complaints about the noise prior to mass and after. There are people trying to 
pray during these times. Please be considerate of others who want to be in the presence of our Lord and prepare for the 
sacrifice of the Mass or reflect on the sacrament they have just received.  
 

Thank you for your cooperation.  Together, let us all grow deeper in union and love with our Lord. 
 

Fr. Mark  

mailto:michael.russo@atlanticbb.net


 

 PLEASE KEEP OUR SEMINARIANS IN YOUR PRAYERS . . . 

Reverend Mr.  
Brian Norris 
Transitional  

Deacon 

Justin Treon 
Third Theology 

Jacob Gindhart 
Second Theology 

John Roy 
First Theology 

Max Kroell 
Third College 

St. John Vianney,  
pray for them . . . 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT THE 

SPONSOR OF THIS 
WEEK’S BULLETIN,  
AND THANK THEM  

FOR THEIR SUPPORT!  

DONNA L. (MULRANEY) BORING 
August 29th, 1970 - February 9th, 2022 

 

CAROLE E. (HILLIARD) KLAMAR 
July 30th, 1942 - February 10th, 2022 


